## Liz Castaneda

From: damoursgauthierv [damoursgauthierv@nwtwb.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2010 11:15 AM

To: sbird@ieg.ca

Cc: Randall.Warren@shell.com; Andrea.Lai@shell.com; 'Mike Harlow'

Subject: Request of Information- Camp Farewell (N7L1-1762)

Dear Mr. Bird,

NWT Water Board support staff reviewed the water licence N7L1-1762 renewal application for completeness, and based on this review determined that the renewal application requires additional information and clarification in two areas:

- The security deposit will expire on November 30<sup>th</sup>, 2010. Will a security deposit that covers the entire period of the project be issued if the NWT Water Board approves the renewal of water licence N7L1-1762?
- 2. It is mention that a private ice road will be used for transportation. The NWT Water Board support staff would like to know if the ice road will be build and maintain by Shell Canada Limited? If so, please provide us with more information regarding the ice road (i.e. quantity of water to be used to build and maintain the ice road, is the quantity of water to be used included in water use per day (150 m3), the length of the road, and the provenance of the water used to build and maintain the ice road).

Please provide the missing information at your earliest convenience and no later than October 15, 2010.

Please contact me at the information below, as soon as possible, if you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

Véronique D'Amours Gauthier Science and Regulatory Officer NWT Water Board

Phone: 867-678-8619 Fax: 867-678-2943

E-mail: damoursgauthierv@nwtwb.com